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 RICHARD STOKER = =~
PO BOX 187 oo
- BLOOMINGTON IDAHO 83223 =

~ WATER DISTRICT # 11-E

_Dear RICHARD:

-~fﬂthé1oséd,hérewith{is_afcdhyfdf:théLWatermaStérﬂsﬁAnnua1jRépohtv‘,;';rv.]'
~ for the past season.

" The same has been prepared by the watermaster and approved by
*-this.Department;anconformitygwith;Sectionsv42-610,*42—614fand

_ puring the 1993 Tegislative session, the legislature enacted a new
law. which amends  Section 42-619(9), Idaho Code and removes the .

";independent;‘financia1'*audit;ﬂ_equinement:;fqr{?mQSt;hstateﬁﬁwaterj_'-p
districts. The new law, referenced by Section 67-450B, Idaho Code
(copy enclosed) identifies minimum audit requirements for all local .
government entities. Under;thefnew'statute;*the;governing*bodytof'
any local government entit (i.e.: water district) whose annual
budget does not exceed fifty thousand dollars ($50,000) has no
minimum audit requirements under this section. This means that any
district which handles its own money and whose budget is fifty
thousand dollars ($50,000) or less does not have to have an
independent public account firm conduct a financial audit every few

years as previously required by section 42-619(9).

Please note that only the statutory requirement regarding the
independent financial audit has been changed. Districts handling
their own fund (i.e.; districts who collect and/or dishurse their
own funds) must still_ submit their own statement of the water
district's financial affairs.at the end of each fiscal year. As
recommended in the Department's'February-16;}1993“Tetter;and,the
1993 watermaster Handbook,. afcog{yofjthejfinanciai}statementfmay-be o
| h the annual water masters report or with the. = -
minutes -of the annual meeting for the ensuing year. “An example of :

'7:,lanxannua]Tfinancia]:st:tementﬁmay;bEﬁfoundfinjﬂppehdeRc:bf thej-f;

,_”q1993}watermasterﬁﬂandbgok; ;;_;:. REERS




7Thégpurpbse of this letter -is to remind all water districts that

- workers compensation insurance is required for all water district

employees. This requirement applies to all water districts 1in

i,f_'f.Idahojiregard1ess of annual budget. Insurance should be applicable

at least to all paid water district staff, 1including the

watermaster as week as watermaster assistants, advisory . committee,
. secretary and treasurer. The costs associated with. workers

" compensation insurance is paid directly by the water district and
. ‘should be considered an expense of the district. For information

. ‘Water Districts are also reminded that all paid water district

‘about _obtaining insurance costs etc., please contact the Idaho - -

“state Insurance Fund. The State Insurance Fund has offices 1in
‘Boise, Couer d’Alene, Idaho Falls, Pocatello and Twin Falls.

‘staff ‘may be subject to state and federal taxes. These tax

requiremeénts will vary depending on salaries and total income of
each  watermaster or employee. ~ In many water districts,
 _g,-%part1cu1ar1y-sma11er districts with part-time staff, payment of

~watermaster or each employee. Districts_may wish to contact the

- State Tax Commission or the Internal Revenue Service for
- dinformation about state and federal withholding taxes.

'ﬁ_--ggpgere1y,

- W Roger warner

1

| '- ~Q=water Right Supervisor
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